The Honorable Larry Gossett
October 13, 2011
Page 2


October 19, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the execution of the assignment of an easement in favor of the Cedar River Water and Sewer District (the district) to facilitate the district’s ownership and maintenance of certain wastewater facilities in the Fairwood Golf and Country Club. King County and the district determined that the district was the most appropriate entity to own and maintain the facilities, and the ordinance fulfills County contractual obligations under an agreement entered into between the County and the district in 2003. 
Because the value of the utility easement transferred from the Wastewater Treatment Division to the district is more than $100,000, King County Council approval by ordinance is required under King County Code.
This ordinance furthers the King County Strategic Plan by helping to safeguard the environment by improving wastewater conveyance lines that are important to water quality.
If you have any questions or need more information, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or at pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.
Thank you for your consideration of this matter. I recommend that the Council approve this ordinance.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Cindy Domingo, Acting Chief of Staff

Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, 

BFM Committee

Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Carrie Cihak, Chief Advisor of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive Office


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP

